Career and Technical Education Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes
May 17, 2011

I. Call to order
Renea Dillon called to order the regular meeting of the Career and Technical Education (CTE) Advisory Committee at 3:30pm on May 17, 2011 at Stuart Career Center. She welcomed everyone and thanked them for taking the time from their work schedules to benefit the students of Goose Creek CISD (GCCISD). 

II. Attendance
The following persons were present: Dana Byal (Lee College), Renea Dillon (Stuart Career Center), Tim Foley (Workforce Center), DeDe Griffith (Lee College), Suzanne Heinrich (Administration), Debbie Himsel (Teacher), Debi Jordan (Lee College), Steve Koester (TMS/Green Ctr.), Scott Laughlin (Teacher), Victor Medrano, Charles Murrell (City of Baytown, Fire Department), Joe Whiddon (ExxonMobil) 

III. Welcome
Mrs. Dillon welcomed everyone.  

IV. Introduction
Everyone introduced themselves. 

V.  Update from Members
Each member gave an update on their workforce/instructional program.  City of Baytown Fire Department is still working with Lee College on starting the Associates Degree program in 2012. The Training Field is going through A&E and will be starting construction next year, plans for construction to start on fire station #7 and hiring at least 15 people for it.  They are loosing 50% of the applicants based on their backgrounds. 

Lee College has been affected by state cuts and in severe budget crisis but still moving forward with education and training.  Lee College has broken ground in McNair Center off of I-10 on their Technical Training Center, funded with community development block grant with Harris County.  The facility will open Fall of 2011. With the help of Exxon, Lee College received a grant for their Machine and Mill Wright program which supported the purchase new equipment.  Beginning Fall of 2011, Lee College will be having two University of Houston classes on their campus.  Lee College has partnered with University of Houston Central for a Bachelors degree in Organizational Leadership and Supervision (OLS) through the College of Technology.  Drafting/Engineering Technology positions are opening up students are going out to interviews again.

The Health Science Program is growing in Goose Creek CISD.  In January of 2011 Goose Creek had their first CNA (certified nurse assistance) class, a 96 hour course.  9 of the 12 students enrolled in the program passed their state certification test on the first attempt. The other three will be retesting.

GCCISD’s  Technology Management department they has determined that starting student technology training  early is the key to their success,  so they have focused in the elementary schools.  This year every 5th grader has a laptop cart and has access to the laptops everyday.    

The AutoCAD class purchased 2 CNC machines, one located at Sterling High School and the other one located at Goose Creek Memorial High School.  With these machines students will be able to have hands on in manufacturing and making it easier for students to obtain those kids of jobs.  

As far as hiring/recruiting ExxonMobil had an operations class of about 40 people come in on January and hired 20 people.  Out of the 20 only 16 made it due to their background check.  Right now they are working with their HR department to be able to set up an internship in the mechanical field.  

Mr. Foley from The Workforce Center talked about employment and unemployment.  Right now there is an unemployment rate of 9-15% depending upon the source of information and area being covered.  Hiring has increased.  They have slowed down on the loss of jobs but still the jobs are not opening.  They have positions of 100 labors to fill but can’t get people to pass the tests.  Wal-Mart will be having about 200 jobs locally opened up and running by June of this year.  Budget cuts have also affected the Workforce Center.  They are opening a Call Center and will be loosing a couple of staff in the center going to the Call Center.  They have currently 46 positions for in school youth. This is a year round program that they have for juniors and seniors.  They will be retraining in the soft skills, reeducating and supporting, tutoring and coaching.  

	One of the programs that’s growing and changing in the schools right now is Career Preparation formerly known as co-op.  Students are required to enroll in this course if they want to have early release to go to work after school. 

Teachers have been working very hard trying to write curriculum so that it is consistent across the district, in all three campuses.  Every campus will be teaching out of the same textbook.  
 
VI. CTE Evaluation
Everyone was given a copy of the CTE annual evaluation for their review. Achievements and shortcomings were discussed, especially relating to industry certifications and budgeting.

A copy of the Region IV annual CTE evaluation was distributed to members. Each CTE instructor and committee member will receive an evaluation form via email from Tameka Mills. Although committee members may not know the answers to questions in all sections, they are asked to click “n/a” on the questions they are not familiar with and just focus on the areas where they have a familiarity.

Goals for 2011-12
Dede Griffith emphasized the need to expand recruitment activities at the junior school level. 
Dede Griffith also emphasized that GCCISD will have to focus on developing a plan to align and articulate courses and programs now that the Tech Prep set aside funds in the Perkins grant have been removed and our coodinator position will no longer exist at Lee College. 

VII. Future Meeting
The location to the next meeting will be at Stuart Career Center
· Tuesday, September 20, 2011 at 3:30P.M.	

VIII. Adjournment
Renea Dillon adjourned the meeting



